## Dauphin County Bar Association Memorial Resolution on the Death of Paul L. Zeigler

Paul Lyman Zeigler was born on Saturday, January 16, 1943 in Freemont, Ohio, the son of the late Julius Paul Zeigler and Blodwen Angus Zeigler. He graduated from Summit High School in Summit NJ in 1961 and enrolled in Rutgers University the following fall. Paul then transferred to Bucknell University via a ROTC scholarship graduating in 1965, with a degree in Business Administration. Paul graduated from Dickinson School of Law from which he received his Juris Doctor degree in 1968 and then clerked for the late Honorable Judge James S. Bowman for 1 year at the Pennsylvania Commonwealth Court.

Paul then completed Army infantry officer and intelligence training and was assigned to the 82nd Airborne Division where he served as Judge Advocate Chief Trial Counsel and assisted with jump master school helping others to jump out of perfectly good airplanes. Fellow DCBA member, Chip Milspaw, was in jump school at the time, which Paul and Chip discovered years later. While at Ft. Bragg, Paul also served as an aid to the 82nd Airborne's Commanding General. Paul then transferred to the 28th Division of the PA National Guard as a Department Staff Judge Advocate where he served for many years with fellow DCBA member and JAG officer, Mark Fenice. Paul ultimately completed his distinguished service with the national guard as the Staff Judge Advocate of Pennsylvania's 28th Division and retired as a Brigadier

General. While Paul was commissioned as an officer and a gentleman by the US Congress, he was also a gentleman and an excellent lawyer by all who knew him.

Paul and his first wife Linda with their 2 children first settled in Camp Hill and then Pinebrook with Paul taking a position with Goldberg, Evans, Katzman in 1973 as an associate attorney with a specialization in workers' compensation defense with promotion to partnership four years later in 1977 In 1990, Paul then started his own firm, Zeigler and Zimmerman, P.C., in Camp Hill, with a primary focus on workers' compensation defense litigation and with service as a Solicitor for the Solid Waste Authority. Paul was well respected by his peers. He held over a 4 Star Rating in Martindale Hubbell.

Paul was an active member of the DCBA for more than three decades. In the years immediately after the Association bought its building at 213 North Front Street, the Association renovated the facilities and, for a few years, operated an on-premises private restaurant and club. As a member of the House Committee, Paul served as a volunteer manager of those operations for several years. He served on the Associations' Board of Directors and as its Secretary from 1981 through 1985. Paul also headed the Military Affairs Committee of the Association from 1996 until 2009. One of his most important contributions was working with Jack Howett to convince the Board of Directors to hire Al Levinthal, our first Executive Director.

Never one to let the grass grow beneath his feet, Paul thereafter created an energy law related practice and energy procurement practice, for which he assumed Executive Director responsibilities with the Central Pennsylvania Energy Consortium and Energy Consortium of Pennsylvania, and which absorbed the rest of Paul's professional career with his new private firm, the Law Office of Paul L. Zeigler, P.C., in New Cumberland.

Paul was remarried to his true sole mate, Janice Shirk, in 2002, with whom he traveled extensively via sailboat and motor coach and who predeceased him in 2015 after years of Paul serving as Janice's primary caregiver during her extended illness.

Paul had additional passions as an accomplished saxophone and clarinet jazz and big band performer, was certified in both scuba diving and as a pilot, and enjoyed cooking, travel, miniature railroad collecting and gardening and time with children and grandchildren.

Whereas, Paul died December 2, 2017 after a courageous fight with Leukemia and will be missed by those whom he impacted in his work and the many people whom he impacted in a meaningful way throughout his life.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that we, members of the Dauphin County Bar Association, extend our sympathy to the family of

Paul L. Zeigler, his son John P. Zeigler and wife Lisa Zeigler; his daughter, Kristen Z. Dieck and her husband Craig Dieck; his stepdaughter Beth Parkinson and her husband Richard Parkinson; his brother, Robert Zeigler; his two sisters, Gretchen Gardner and Janet Rohrer; and six grandchildren, Adam and Conner Dieck, Laura, Larissa, and Leah Zeigler, and Cooper Parkinson.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Memorial Resolution be spread upon the records of the Dauphin County Court and the Dauphin County Bar Association.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED by the Memorial Committee on the death of Paul L. Zeigler, this 7th day of March, 2018.

Hon. Jeannine Turgeon

Hon. Dennis Buckley

Robert P. Coyne

Paul Esposito

John C. Howett, Jr.

Thomas Brenner

John P. Zeigler